
Subject: RO0029 2440 East 11th Oakland 
Entry Type: Phone call 
 
Start: Fri 6/13/2008 8:14 AM 
End: Fri 6/13/2008 8:14 AM 
Duration: 0 hours 
Doug Lovell of Streamborn called.  They were contemplating preparation of a CAP and 
wanted some guidance.  I asked whether they had sufficient information to prepare a 
CAP.  Does not appear to be soil vapor data and plume extent not known.  They do not 
believe soil vapor sampling is needed due to low benzene concentrations in 
groundwater.   Doug Lovell does not want to do further definition of plume extent since 
that would involve drilling inside the Eandi building downgradient.  He may pull together 
trendlines to attempt to extrapolate plume extent along centerline.  I indicated they 
should present their recommendations in next monitoring report or can submit sooner if 
RP wants to move forward now. 
 


